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Dezsô Demény Dies 
 
 Dezsô Demény, for decades an outstanding figure of Transylvania's 
Hungarian opposition, died on December 22, 1988 in Kolozsvár (Cluj). 
Demény was one of a number of dissidents who, after the 1956 revolution 
in Hungary, sent a memorandum detailing the oppression of 
Transylvania's Hungarian community and the state of human rights in 
Rumania to the United Nations. The Securitate, the Rumanian secret 
police force, was unable to apprehend all of the authors, such as 
Demény, because the memorandum was naturally written under cover. Those 
arrested received prison terms of several decades; some died in the 
Rumanian Gulag. 
 Demény graduated from high school in 1932 and a year later joined 
the then-illegal Communist Party. After earning a degree in psychology 
from the University of Kolozsvár, he became assistant to Professor 
Hildebrand Várkonyi. Between 1942 and 1945, as an internationally 
recognized authority on psychological testing, he made several lecture 
tours of Europe. 
 After 1945, he witnessed the Rumanian communists' chauvinism and 
anti-Hungarian attitudes and so, left the Communist Party. 
Consequently, he lost his job and became a high school teacher in the 
town of Torockó (Rimetea). 
 For a brief period during the 1970's, he was again allowed to 
publish; several of his articles on psychology, sociology and pedagogy 
appeared. He was also mentioned as a candidate for the position of 
editor of Kolozsvár's intellectual journal Korunk, but he did not 
receive the position as he categorically refused to join the Rumanian 
Communist Party. 
 He referred to himself as a "rear-guard politician" -- an apt 
description of his activities. He believed that Hungarians in Rumania 
should not revolt against their situation, but rather sabotage the 
Rumanian regime's policies wherever possible. Evidently, Demény 
believed that time was on the side of the Hungarians. His death is a 
great loss to Transylvanian Hungarians, whose situation is becoming 
increasingly difficult. 


